
90p One copy free to each household,
business and holiday let in the Parish

Inside this month:
All our regular features, plus:

Bolenowe Animal Sanctuary
Tim Hurst Obituary

May Festival Pull Out
Barry Sherlock Announcement

Lizard Wireless Station

Scanned picture from Spring Show
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DATES FOR THE DIARY
Alternate Weds Recycling 10th and 24th May
Every 4 weeks Mobile Library: Glebe Place 10.25am - 10.45am, 3rd May
1st & 3rd Sunday Kennack Sands Beach Clean - 10 am. 7th and 21st May
2nd Monday Parish Council meeting, Methodist Chapel, 7.30pm 8th May
3rd Tuesday Soup, Pasty & Pudding, Methodist Chapel, 12.15pm 16th  May
3rd Tuesday History Group in the Ruan Store Café, 10 am 16th May
4th Tuesday Quiz in the Village Hall, 7.30pm,  23rd May
Mon & Thurs Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 7.00pm
Every Tue (except 3rd Tues) Coffee Morning, Methodist Chapel, 10am
Every Weds Rainbows, Brownies & Guides. Joy Prince Tel: 290280
Every Thurs Market and Refreshments, Village Hall, 9.00am - 11.30am
Every Thurs Yoga at the Village Hall,  5.30pm - 6.30pm

MAY  (SEE “WHAT’S ON” FOR MORE DETAILS)
9 May Village Hall AGM, 7 pm at the Village Hall, all welcome
17 May EGM of Cadgwith Lights Committee, 7.30 pm at the Rec Pavilion
17 May Book Club, Cadgwith Cove Inn, 8 pm
May 21st Lizard Wireless Station Open Day
27-29 May May Festival Weekend at the Recreation Ground

ADVANCE DATES
12 - 16 June Art & Craft Workshops for Cadgwith’s “Fishy Tails” Show
14 June  Book Club, Cadgwith Cove Inn, 8 pm
19 - 23 June Cadgwith’s “Fishy Tails” Show Week
1 July ‘Last Night of the Proms’ at the Rec - Doors open 4pm
1 July Mullion Harbour Day 11am - 4 pm
15 July Annual Folk Day - Cadgwith Cove Inn
22 July Buller Day - Cadgwith Cove
23 July Tim Hurst Memorial Cricket  Match ‘take one’ - at the Ruan Rec
23 July Under 14 Gig Championships at Hayle
23 July Garden Safari from 2 - 5 pm
26 July Beach BBQ organised by the Rec Committee
29-30 July Cadgwith Cove Fishing Festival 5 pm for Start and Weigh In
30 July Under 16 Gig Championships at Newquay
2 August Beach BBQ organised by the Gig Club
6 August Grade Ruan Vintage Rally, Treveddan Farm
9 August Beach BBQ organised by the Lights Committee
13 August    Car Boot Safari in aid of St Mary's Cadgwith - 2 to 5 pm
16 August Beach BBQ organised by the Rec Committee
20 August Tim Hurst Memorial Cricket  Match ‘take two - at the Ruan Rec
23 August Beach BBQ organised by the Gig Club
30 August  Beach BBQ organised by the Lights Committee
2 - 3 September Ladies Gig Championships
16 - 17 Sept. Men's Gig Championships
6 - 8 October Cornish Drinks Festival Weekend - Cadgwith Cove Inn

Front Cover: Esme Harman’s vibrant prize winning picture from the Spring Show
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D I S T R I B U T O R S
Cadgwith         Shirley Lee
Cadgwith South  Sarah Thompson
Chapel Terrace  Val Jane
Glebe Place  Johno Johnson
Grade  Paul Penrose
Gwendreath  Nick Whittle
Higher Moor  Janette Coates
Kuggar  Ron Wilson
Ledra Close  Helen Holyer
Long Moor  Jill Thomas
Mundy’s Field  Babs Hughes
Penhale  Jane Trethowan
Poltesco  Jeff Lee
Prazegooth  Glynis Jordan
Ruan Major  Chris Hunt
St Ruan   Margaret Coates
Treal                                            Tim Basher
Treleague Cross  The Green family
Trelugga/Tresaddern                Tanya Strike
Village centre  Ginny Sealey
Subscribers and Retail   Judith Green

All houses (holiday lets and those that are
permanently occupied) and businesses in the
parish, should receive a free copy of the
Gazette. If you are not receiving yours,
please either speak to the person who deliv-
ers to your area, or contact Sue Cadman on
01326 291129.

C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Please send contributions to the Editor’s
email address shown below. Paper contribu-
tions can be put  in the Gazette Box on the
right of the shelves by the main window in
Ruan Minor Stores. The deadline is the 18th

of the month prior to publication.
Articles may need to be split over more than
one issue, and might be edited.
If you have a photograph, painting or drawing
that could be used on the front cover, please
send it to the Editor.
Views and opinions expressed in
submitted articles and letters are not
necessarily those of the Editorial Team
and Committee. The Editor reserves the
right to alter submissions for length and /
or diplomacy!

See us online at www.cadgwith.com
and on Facebook “Grade Ruan Gazette”

A D V E R T I S I N G
Advertising in the Gazette is a great way of
reaching everyone in the parish, and further
afield. Approx. 590 copies are distributed
every month and the rates are reasonable!
A ¼ page is £5.50, a ½ page £9 and a full
page £16.50 per issue, with 10 issues per
year. A 10% discount is available if you pay
for 10 issues in advance.

For more information, please contact
Moira Hurst or Peter Martin.

G A Z E T T E    C O N T A C T S
Editor: Moira Hurst 01326 290257   graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
   New Thatch, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JN
Alternate Editor: Sally Watts 01326 291395 graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
 Bryher House, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JT
Treasurer: Peter Martin 01326 290566   pjanddlm@gmail.com
 14 Ledra Close, Cadgwith. Helston. TR12 7LD
Printing: Parish Magazine Printing. 01288 341617
Advertising: Moira Hurst or Peter Martin, as above
Distribution:   Sue Cadman 01326 291129  patriciascadman@aol.com
Subscriptions (£17.50 per annum for non-parishioners)
  Judith Green 01326 290118  judith@treleague.net
Over the Counter Sales: Peter Martin, as above

The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication and is created and distributed by volunteers.
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cont.

Spring is well and truly with us and the
visitors are reappearing. Here’s hoping
we have a busy and sunny summer
ahead of us. I’m sure that those who
visit us regularly will be impressed by
the new Store and the Pavilion!
Happy Birthday in May to:
Will Bowman, Charlie Day-Smith, Paul
Preston, Jenna Goldsack, George
Mitchell, Paul Strike, Tamsyn Bray,
Joscelyn Fletcher, Paul Dunmall, Sarah
Drummond, William Trewin, Tony
Bennett, Paul McMinn, Jessica
Thomson, Emily C, Mary Cook  Jessica
B, Suzy Bosustow, Fern Sheldon
Green, Kay Thomas, Jake Rudd, Roger
Legge, Judith Green, Jack Green, Ewan
T, Alison Goldsack, Matthew P, Liane
Carter, Jack W, Steve Holyer, Helen
Holmes, Tara Eustis, David Critchfield,
Ginny Sealey, Debbie Collins, Bill
Scolding
Eveline Julian died before Easter at the
age of 89. She and her husband were a
well known couple and spent very many
years looking after the Village Hall and
also St Ruan Church. They were a big
part of the community. Desmond was a
long serving member of the Parish
Council.
Eveline was born in Poltesco then
moving to Kuggar and then settling in
Ruan Minor where her three children
were born.
During the Second World War she
worked in munitions to support the war
effort, based in Surrey.
She will be sadly missed by all who
knew her and we send our condolences
to her family.

This sign was spotted on April 1st, dis-
appearing almost as quickly as it
appeared. Did anyone else see it?

Sally Watts
From Moira Hurst
Thank you to everyone for your great
kindness and condolences on Tim’s
death. I have been inundated with lovely
cards, kind words and deeds, for which
I am truly grateful.
Thank you all.
From Stephen Holyer
I would like to invite all my friends
to the Grade Ruan recreation
ground pavilion to celebrate, with
me, my 60th birthday on Friday,
19 May 2017, 7pm till late.
From Sarah Stephens
Hello All! After 22 years of being 'Secre-
tary', (and I use the term lightly!!!) I am
handing over my notebook and pen to
the lovely Helen Holyer and Maggie
Weaver.
I've loved all the very special evenings
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Chrissy and Nick Etchells      01326 290343
chrissy@chyheira.co.uk

www.chyheira.co.uk

Garry and Helen Holmes     01326 290513
garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
Facebook or Tweet us at cadgwithcoveinn

NEWLYREFURBISHEDROOMS!

Joanna Aplin     01326 290192

joannaaplin@aol.com

www.cadgwith-hillside.co.uk

STUNNINGSEA VIEWSFROM
HOUSE.

KUGGAR STOVES  (01326) 573643
St John’s Business Park, Helston

9am-5pm Weekdays    9am-1pm Wednesday   10am-2pm Saturday

Closed
All Day Sunday

Over 60 display
models including

VILLAGER

HUNTER

STOVAX

AAROW

JOTUL

YEOMAN

at unbeatable
prices

Glass
Supplied
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my family and I have participated in,
especially watching the juniors enjoying
their angling and going on into the adult
comps. It's a special thing!
Here's to 20+ more years and thank you
Arnold Phillips for the first, magical
handwritten notice on the door; 'Grand
Mackerel Contest, £5 a man, winner
takes all..' Legend!
From Matthew Bourne (Jean’s son)
There will be a Memorial service to cel-
ebrate the life of Jean Bourne (1926-
2016) at 4 pm in St Mary's Church,
Cadgwith on Saturday 13th May 2017.
Jean lived in Veronica Cottage in Cadg-
with and a warm invitation to attend is
extended to everyone who knew her.
From Helen Upchurch

I

am hoping for some advice with a paint-
ing of Cadgwith that I was given as a
gift, from my Father-in-law. Sadly he has
now passed away. I have attempted to
find some history of the painting/ family,
with various online tool's, but unfortu-
nately have come to a fullstop.
I was wondering if there were any fami-
lies in Cadgwith or Ruan/Grade that
may exist, or have existed with the
name of E. Scorah?
The painting is signed, and dated 1941,
and is stated  to be of Cadgwith Cove. It
depicts a fishing scene with Fishermen/
women with Lobster Pot's and is a
watercolour.
I was wondering if any of your readers
may have knowledge of the family
named Scorah at all?
This is purely a personal interest, as I
would dearly love to find out a bit of
history of the picture/family, and if there
was an artist residing in the area around
that time.
My email address is
sisternell@hotmail.co.uk
Thanking you in anticipation.

JONATHAN

CARE
PLUMBING & HEATING

OFTEC TECHNICIAN

Oil fired central heating
Boiler installations, service and repair

Underfloor heating
All domestic plumbing

Reliable, local service -
we guarantee to return your call

promptly

07791 079002
Penvounder, Manaccan, Helston.

TR12 6HR

Information: Sheila Stephens 290583

The winning ticket in the
April  2017 draw was

Mrs Jean Venner
Ticket No: 18
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Wha t ’ s  On

EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING

CADGWITH LIGHTS COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 17TH MAY 2017

AT 7.30 PM

RUAN RECREATION GROUND PAVILION

Please come along and support your Christmas
Lights Committee, they depend on you.

Saturday 29th July
5pm start

Sunday 30th July
5pm weigh-in

In aid of Cornwall Leukaemia Trust

For further information,
contact Jimmy Hammell,

Tel: 290930
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Grade Ruan Horticultural Soci-
ety Autumn Show Trophy Winners
2016.

Trophy
Winner

Ruan  Minor Village Hall Jubilee
Cup Best overall exhibit

Doug Stevens
Charles Kynaston Studd Cup

Most points in the Show
Clarence Thomas

Mrs Wilks Cup Grade Ruan
parishioner with most points in
show Mary Roberts
Mrs P Lindsay Cup Most points

CORNISH GARDENING
SERVICES

PAUL WILLIAMS
All general garden maintenance

Lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Light/heavy strimming
Pruning etc.

Basic DIY
Free quotations

Call Paul on:
Home: 01326 241960
Mobile: 07749 815358

Heel 2 Toe Foot Clinic
Working towards healthy feet

Mobile foot clinic bringing pro-
fessional treatment in the
comfort of your own home.

Treatment of:
 Callus / Dry Skin, Corns,

In growing Toenails, Nail Trim-
ming and Thickened Nails

Contact
Demelza Vincent

 SAC Dip FHPT/FHPP

01326 290854
07790 420244
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed

Celebrate Wild Lizard, with some wonderful wildlife adventures on the
Lizard this May and June

Track down elusive nightjars by their bizarre churring calls, peer into ponds to discover
dragonfly nymphs and newts, and join botanists to marvel at the glorious spring flowers
carpeting the cliffs. With events right through May and June, appealing to all ages and
interests, there’s bound to be a wildlife adventure to suit! These walks, talks and demon-
strations are in celebration of the recent expansion of the Lizard National Nature Reserve,
which is managed by Natural England, the National Trust, Cornwall Wildlife Trust and
Cornwall Birdwatching Preservation Society.

MAY  LOCATION EVENT

Date Location Event
Mon 1st. NT Lizard Point car park Dawn Chorus Walk: Join our Rangers to hear the
6.15am to 8.15am (opposite  Lighthouse beautiful dawn chorus at Windmill Farm.  Booking
 entrance) TR12 7NT essential, please call 01326 291174. Unfortunately, no
  dogs are allowed at this event.
Thurs 4th. Windmill Farm TR12 7LH Pond Dipping. Discover some of the creatures lurking
4pm to 6pm   in the depths of a pond. No need to book. For more
  information email: realwildthymes@gmail.com
Sat 6th. Drop in  Windmill Farm TR12 7LH Bird Ringing Demonstration. Join BTO bird ringers to
From 7.30am to 10am get up close to birds and learn more about the science
   behind ringing. No need to book. If it's wet or
  windy please text Mark on 07818497470 to check.
  Unfortunately, no dogs are allowed at this event.
Sat 6th. Windmill Farm TR12 7LH Reptile & Amphibian Walk. Join the experts from
From 10am to 1pm Cornwall Reptile & Amphibian Group and CWT to look
  for snakes, lizards, frogs, newt and toads. Booking
  essential, please call 01872 273939
Sun 7th. Wildlife Watchpoint at Marine Mammal Watch. Join NT and CWT Rangers for
11am to 1pm Lizard Point (TR12 7NU) a sea watch and learn about marine mammals. Equipment
  will be provided, please bring your own binoculars if you
  have them. No need to book. Dogs on Leads are welcome.
Mon 8th. The Barn at Poltesco, Navigate from Nature. Learn how to find north without a
4pm to 6pm Lizard Rangers' Base compass. An event for families and accompanied children.

(TR12 7LR) No need to book. For more information email:
  realwildthymes@gmail.com
Tues 9th. NT car park at Kynance Spring Flowers on the Lizard. A botanical walk along the
10am to 12.00 noon TR12 7PJ cliffs. No need to book. £3 adults. Dogs on leads welcome.
Sat 13th. Drop in  Windmill Farm TR12 7LH Bird Ringing Demonstration. See details 6th May
from 7.30am to 10am
Sat 20th. Wildlife Watchpoint at Sea-watching for Birds. Learn about the sea-birds and
8am to 10am Lizard Point TR12 7NU marine mammals passing Lizard Point. No need to book.
  Bring your own binoculars if you have them. Dogs on l
  leads welcome.
Sun 21st. Wildlife Watchpoint at Bees and Butterflies Walk. An introduction to some of the
1pm to 2.30pm Lizard Point TR12 7NU bees and butterflies that live around Lizard Point. Booking
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Reg. Charity No. 225626

The market is held every Thursday morning from 9 to 11.30am. Come along, browse
our stalls for some superb purchases, enjoy a cup of tea or coffee, some toast,
teacakes, or why not try our speciality ‘The Village Hall Bacon Sarnie’ and now we are
serving fried eggs as well! If you prefer, just stay for a chat and catch up with local news.
Regular stalls include:
 Art & Craft work Jewellery & Accessories Household Goods
 Jams & Preserves Cakes, Pastries, Foodstuffs Cards & Stationery
 Knitware & Quilting Leggy’s Pasties Flowers & Plants
 Bric-a-Brac Needlecraft  Books
You can also try your luck on the weekly raffle to win one of the excellent prizes on offer
and it’s all to help raise money to keep the Village Hall thriving.

To book a stall or get further information, please telephone
Sue Cadman on 01326 291129

or pop in on a Thursday morning to see what’s going on.

Sessions are held on Monday and Thursday evenings at 7.00pm. It doesn’t matter
whether you’re a beginner or seasoned campaigner, come along and have a go.
It’s only £1 per session and you get tea, coffee and biscuits thrown in. Spare bowls
are available.

For more information call Steve Griffiths on 290154

Quizzes are held on the 4th Tuesday of every month and its fun for all the family. It’s £1
per person including tea, coffee and biscuits or you can BYO if you prefer. The contest
begins at 7.30pm. Any changes to dates will be notified on the Village notice boards.

Check on the Hall and Village notice boards for details of the many special events held
in the Hall throughout the year.

Are you looking for somewhere to hold a party, a meeting, fairs, sales or bazaars,
community events?  We have ideal facilities to help you out and can also provide tables
and chairs if required.  Give us a ring and let’s discuss how we might be able to help.

For more information call Sue Cadman on 01326 291129
We are wheelchair friendly.
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 Everyone is invited to

A Service on 21st May 2017
at St Mary's Cadgwith at 6pm

Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed
  essential, please call 01326 291174. Unfortunately, no
  dogs are allowed at this event.
Sat 27th. Meet at Mullion Kayak trip with Lizard Adventure. See the coastline
9.30am to 12.30pm Cove TR12 7ES from a different perspective, hopefully see seals and
  other wildlife. Beginners welcome, all kit and tuition
  provided. £45 per person. Booking essential, please call
  07845 20 40 40.
Sat 27th. Meet at Kennack Sands Bees and butterflies walk. See some of the bees and
1pm to 2.30pm car park TR12 7LZ butterflies that live around Kennack Sands. Booking
  essential, please call 01326 291174. Unfortunately, no
  dogs are allowed at this event.
Sun 28th. 11am Meet at Higher Marsh Fritillary Walk. Join our Rangers to look for newly
 Predannack Wollas NT   emerged Marsh Fritillaries. No need to book.
 car park TR12 7EZ
Mon 29th. Windmill Farm TR12 7LH Dawn Chorus Walk. See details for 1st May
5.45am to 7.45am
Mon 29th. Meet at Kennack Sands Rockpool Explore. Discover the creatures hiding in the 2pm
to 4pm Car Park TR12 7LZ depths of rockpools. Bring a bucket. No need to book.
  For more information email: realwildthymes@gmail.com
Wed 31st. Wildlife Watchpoint at Chough and Wildlife Walk. See wild Cornish choughs and
10am to 11.30am Lizard Point some of the other fantastic wildlife on Lizard Point.
  No need to book. £2 adults. Unfortunately, no dogs
  are allowed at this event.

Dates for June will be in next month’s issue of the Gazette
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E The Watch House E

 Ice Cream Flavours
Cornish Pastys, Drinks, Sweets

Beach Toys, Souvenirs & Leisurewear

Jewellery, Fudge, Biscuits, Fashion Scarves and
our New Range from “Watch House Designs”

A fine selection of Wines, Beers, Ciders, etc.
Fresh Bean to Cup Coffee

Tel: 01326 290365
Facebook: The Watch House,

Email:shop@thewatchhouse.co.uk

Christine Whitehorn HND
Spiritual Growth Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Learn about using exciting new energy to
create new beginnings.

Universal Healing Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Harness the power of crystals to help
heal yourself from the inside out
Choice of Card Readings £25 (1 hr)
Angel, Liquid Crystal, Wisdom and Other
cards available for readings.

Gift Vouchers now available
Call 07531 258588

www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies

Christine Whitehorn HND
Confidential Holistic Counselling

� Bereavement and Terminal Illness
� Domestic Violence
� Rape and Abuse
� Victim of Crime
� Couples and Relationships
� Stress, Depression and Anxiety

Counselling Fee: £30 per hour
Learn Emotional Freedom Technique to

deal with Anxiety and Phobias

Call 07531 258588
www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed

(In conjunction with Cadgwith Thespians and Cascade Theatre)

Are you interested in getting involved?
Apart from the continuing "Taking Part Sessions"
at the School every Wednesday between 7 -9pm

(it's not too late to come along)
we are looking for anyone who might like to get

involved with any of the following:
Art Workshops making props and structures

for the performance
Sewing Workshops

Stewards
Dressers

Stage Manager
Refreshments Team

A " Street Works" accredited person to help
with the Road Closure

General Helpers and mobile crew

Interested? Then please just send me an email stating
your interest and I will get back to you.

Many thanks

John Benwell Project and Liaison Manager on behalf
of Cadgwith Thespians and Cascade Theatre
Contact email john.benwell@btinternet.com
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SUCCESSFULLY SELLING HOMES ON
THE LIZARD PENINSULA SINCE 2002

INDEPENDENT ESTATE AGENTS
3 OFFICES COVERING THE LIZARD
REGULATED BY THE RICS
(ROYAL INSTITUTE OF
CHARTERED SURVEYORS)
WWW.RIGHTMOVE.CO.UK
WWW.ON THE MARKET.COM
THE WEST BRITON
HELSTON PACKET
HELSTON NEWS & ADVERTISER

THE TEAM
GARRY TREMAYNE
IAN JONES
SHEILA KENT
DEBBIE CARRUTHERS
ALAN CHRISTOPHERS
PATRICIA CHRISTOPHERS
BEVERLEY PASCOE
HELEN HUNT
TOM BASSETT
VERNA NEWBURY
ANITA CALLAR

For a free no obligation Market Appraisal please call:

MULLION (01326) 241501       HELSTON (01326) 565566
PORTHLEVEN (01326) 573737

WEBSITE www.christophers.uk.com
Email sales@christophers.uk.com
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed

PROMS IN THE PARK
featuring

THE GWEEK SILVER BAND
1ST JULY 2017

The Friends of St Ruan and St Grade Historic Church Buildings Registered Charity No. 1164632
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In Lizard Village
Open all year for

Rods, Reels, Lures, Tackle & Bait
Find us at Haelarcher Farm (past the

Smugglers Fish & Chips Shop) or
phone us at the shop on

01326 290465

During the Winter months and
adverse weather the shop may be

closed
BUT just call 07794666781 or

01326290698 and we can be there
in minutes

Follow us on Facebook for news
and special offers

Need an Electrician?
let me help

a friendly and reliable service

- from fixing a light
to a complete rewire
- landlord certificates

- PAT testing
- BT wiring

- electrical problems solved
Phone Ronnie Lingard

07751 456160 or
01326 291228 (Ruan Major)

Elecsa registered.
Quality of the work guaranteed.
Part of Electrical Safety Register
www.electricalsafetyregister.com

Carpentry - Stud wall, architrave and skirting, doors hung, shelving.

Bespoke Joinery - Windows, Doors, Cabinets.

Painting and Decorating and Wallpapering.

Tiling floor and wall.

General Interior and Exterior Maintenance.

Electrical Domestic installation and Test.

Appliance Testing (PAT)
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Private Car Hire  Martin Ellis
Ruan Minor /

Cadgwith / Lizard

07581
356591

(24/7)

Love horses?
Help Ruan’s own sanctuary to celebrate!

Ruan’s very own horse sanctuary, home to more than 60 horses, ponies, donkeys
and other animals, is celebrating its 30th anniversary this year at its Ruan Major
home – and would love your help to ensure its future success!
Bolenowe Animal Sanctuary moved to Bonaventure Farm, near the Ebenezer
crossroads, after outgrowing its founding home near Camborne. Since then it has
developed into Britain’s most southerly registered horse charity, giving vulnerable
horses and ponies safe and happy new lives.
It not only cares for once-neglected or vulnerable animals on its 30-acre farm, but
schools and trains ponies to allow them to go to live with loving families.

The picture below shows a young visitor with one of the Sanctuary’s residents, Blue, a beautiful blind pony
who is a permanent resident at the Sanctuary. Overleaf is one of the resident Shetland Ponies, Dee Dee.

cont...
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� Complex / large tree removals
� Pruning
� Emergency call out 24/7
� Planting & aftercare

� Surveys, inspections & reports
� Firewood and mulch/woodchip
� Portable milling planks/beams

New: large hedge trimming

Call or email for free quotations

07791540207    01326 290961
LHWilliamsArborist@gmail.com

Liam Hywel Williams BSc(Hons)Arbor, MArborA

Fully insured, trained, experienced, local Tree Surgeon and Consultant

FULL WORKSHOP FACILITIES

¬ SERVICING TO ALL PETROL & DIESEL VEHICLES

¬  AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICING & REPAIRS

¬  ECU & ABS FAULT CODE READING

¬  GENERAL VEHICLE REPAIRS

¬  MOT REPAIRS

¬  EXHAUSTS

01326 240620 or 07977 596366
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“They may have been abandoned, neglected or abused,” says chairman Valerie
Blake, “but every horse and pony is here for one over-riding reason – to give it a
new, safe and cared-for life.

Many of our ponies find loving loan
homes with wonderful families while
still staying in our ownership so that
their future is safe. Re-homing is
hugely important for the horses and
for us. It frees space at the sanctuary
to rescue more horses and ponies
desperately needing help.
We also train ponies for riding, to
make sure that they are safe to trans-
fer to suitable homes.”
A team of dedicated Trustees over-
sees the running of the sanctuary
with a small staff and hard-working
band of volunteers. But with success
come new challenges – chief among

them, finding enough volunteers to keep the work going in such a comparatively
remote area.
“We do need people to help in whatever way they feel they can,” says Valerie. “It
could be helping to run our popular little café on Sundays in the spring and summer,
hands-on help with our animals by experienced horsey people, helping in our
charity shops in Helston, fund-raising and in a hundred other ways. Like so many
voluntary bodies, we have two constant needs: a steady supply of willing volunteers
and, of course, money. Help in kind or in cash is always hugely appreciated.”
The sanctuary is open to the public on Sundays from May until October, when the
café serves light lunches, home-made cakes and Cornish cream teas. Entry is free
and dogs on leads are welcome.
If you can help in any way, please email admin@bolenowe.co.uk or telephone
01326-291272 or visit the website www.bolenowe.co.uk.

cont...

“Stitch & Sew”
Ladies & Gentlemen's Garment repairs & Alterations

(zip replacements, shortening & hemming etc.)
Curtain making for small windows / matching cushions.

Spring is in the air and it is time to sort out your
Spring and Summer clothes for any alterations

Contact Lorraine on 01326 291226 or drop & collect on my
stall at Ruan Minor Village market every Thursday morning
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Tel: 01326 290908

MULLION FLOWERS
Lender Lane Mullion TR12 7HW

Fresh cut flowers
Bouquets, arrangements, weddings & funeral tributes
Helium balloons
Compost & gardening supplies
Free Delivery

Opening Hours:  Thursday 9am-1pm
Monday 9am-1pm Friday 9am-1pm
Tuesday 9am-1pm Saturday 9am-12pm
Wednesday CLOSED Sunday CLOSED

Briony Tonkin
01326 241886
mullionflowers@yahoo.com
www.mullion flowers.com
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TIM HURST 1942 - 2017

Timothy David Hurst was born in Leamington Spa on the
11th of April 1942 and grew up in Warwick. He took his
English teacher’s wise advice to go into journalism, and
started work as a cub reporter on the Leamington Spa
Courier, progressing to the Romford Recorder and had a
spell on a trendy 60s magazine called Intro. He then
moved into radio, as a newsreader with Southampton
based BBC Radio Solent, before switching to TV as a
reporter and presenter of news at the local BBC TV news
programme South Today.
Tim built a ferro-cement boat and in 1985 took a year’s
sabbatical from the BBC and sailed the yacht to the
Caribbean. Once there, he got the opportunity to run a
charter yacht, and the “gap year” turned into three years.
He returned to the UK in 1988 and became chief reporter
at the Gloucester office of ITV’s Central News South,
where he reported on many of the big stories of the day, and won a national award for his
work.
We were married in 1993 and were based in Poole in Dorset, although Tim worked in
Gloucestershire for four or five days each week. We had a boat, which we sailed around
the Poole and Solent areas most weekends in the summer. We spent our summer holiday
each year sailing the waters of the West Country, usually making the Helford our turn around
point for heading back towards Poole. Little did we know then that we’d land up living within
a few miles of the Helford.
Apart from sailing to this area in the summer, we often also had a winter holiday in Cornwall
and always loved the County. A year after Tim retired in 2003, I was made redundant and
we decided to find somewhere to run a B&B. How lucky we were to find a suitable property
in Ruan Minor. We moved into New Thatch in December 2004 and our first B&B guests
arrived the following Easter. We ran the B&B for nine years and, as Tim often used to say,
we could have written a book about it. We finally shut up shop at the end of the 2013 season.
Soon after we settled in Ruan Minor, Tim became involved in many local activities. For a
few years, he volunteered with the National Coastwatch Institution, providing a lookout at
Bass Point. He very much enjoyed Tuesday night Folk singing at the pub. Anyone who saw
him there couldn’t possibly hear “Manchester Rambler” again without hearing it in Tim’s
voice. He joined the Vintage Rally committee and soon became something of an expert at
putting up the party tent, and directing traffic to the car park. He spent many an autumnal
morning fixing and putting up Christmas lights in Cadgwith, and indulged his love of cricket
by organising a couple of “fun” cricket matches on the Rec in the summer. He enjoyed
helping to man the bar at the summer Beach BBQs in Cadgwith, telling customers all about
the beers on offer. He gave me tremendous support in my activities with the Rec and on
the Grade Ruan Gazette.
At home, he took an interest in cooking and was pretty good at it. Before our lovely dog
Sammy’s mobility was restricted by arthritis, Tim used to love taking her on walks at

cont...
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Holiday cottage to let?
Cadgwith Cove Cottages
is your local friendly professional
holiday property letting agency.

We offer:

● The most competitive commission rates around

● Excellent knowledge of the area

● An office team always on hand

● A desire to offer a good service to owners and visitors alike

Most of our visitors return year after year and so, if you have a holiday cottage, why
don’t you give us a call and we can give you information and advice with no obligation.

Debbie Collins
Tel: 01326 290162

e-mail: info@cadgwithcovecottages.co.uk
Website : www.cadgwithcovecottages.com

Leggy’s Pasties
Gwelmor, Ruan Minor

Telephone: Christine Legge
Home: 01326 290683
Mobile: 07976 511317

Cooked or Uncooked Frozen Pasties
made to order

Opening Hours
9am - 1pm Tuesday to Saturday

(Closed on Mondays throughout the winter)
Evening bakes Thursday and Friday
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Kennack Sands and on the coast path. He was always happy to be pottering in his
workshop, making things. He couldn’t start the day without completing the Telegraph
cryptic crossword and he was very rarely defeated by it. He remained interested in news
and politics and could usually be relied on to have a sensible point of view on current
affairs. He enjoyed spending time in the pub, socialising with whoever happened to be
there on the day, and catching up on village gossip which he would come home and repeat
to me with that mischievous look of his.
We didn’t know it when we bought New Thatch, but it turned out to be one of our better
decisions. We have been extremely happy here, mainly because of the friends that
surround us. Tim made friends wherever he went because he was just such fun to be
with. Whenever gales of raucous laughter could be heard, Tim was bound to be in the
middle of it. Many tributes have been paid recently and they all mention his warmth,
friendliness and love of life. I want to thank all our friends and family for the outpouring of
love over the past few months during Tim’s illness - it has been extraordinary. It’s such a
great tribute to Tim that people have rallied round me as they have.
Tim was a warm-hearted, funny, generous, tolerant and loving person, reaching out to
everyone he met, with his booming “Hello” ……. always willing to see the best in everyone
and to be friends with everyone, to embrace everything life had to offer with an infectious
enthusiasm. Tim touched and enriched the lives of so many people and had so much
more to give, but was taken from us far too soon. I hope he will live on in your thoughts,
in your memories, and in your conversations for many years to come.
Moira Hurst

Pendle Funeral Services
For a caring and dignified personal service

Prepayment Funeral Plans accepted
Tony and Dee Richards

FUNERAL HOME
The Firs, St Johns

Helston TR13 8HN
Tel: 01326 573080

Farthings, St Keverne
Helston TR12 6NS

cont...
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and general building maintenance

30 years’ experience – references supplied

01326 290450    07733 440436

jonaspalding@yahoo.co.uk

Norbert Varga
Domestic Electrician

- Rewires, New Builds, Extensions
- Consumer Unit Upgrades

- Showers, Cookers, Heating
- Socket & Telephone points

- Internal / External lighting
- Testing & Inspecting

- Computer networking
   FREE QUOTATION

Tel: 01326 241 657
Mob: 07496 067 325

E-mail:
varga_norbert1984@yahoo.com
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Recreation Ground News

Since getting our Premises Licence,
we have been opening the bar every
Saturday - opening about 2pm when
there is a "home" football match, and
usually a little later if there's no foot-
ball.
There have been a couple of birthday
parties, and it has been good to see a
broad section of the community
enjoying themselves! We showed the
Grand National on the TV, holding a
sweepstake amongst everyone there
- another enjoyable evening.
With the lighter evenings, the football
club has started mid-week training
sessions on the Rec, and we have
been opening the bar for them. Of
course, the football season will be
coming to an end soon - so we will
need to start planning some Summer
activities!
As we hoped, the bar is proving quite
successful - it is generating the
income we need to cover the ongoing
costs of running the Recreation
Ground and Pavilion, with enough left
over to complete a few finishing
touches.
In early May, we should be surfacing
the storage areas behind the building
and extending the patio slightly.
After the May Festival, we will be
looking at completing the fitting out of
the kitchen, also looking at what can
be done to improve the drainage of

the football field (there are a couple of
patches that get a bit boggy after
heavy rain!
As you will know, the next major event
on our calendar is the May Festival -
starting on Friday evening the 26th
May with music from AJ and finishing
with some sports on Monday 29th.
Conveniently Saturday includes the
FA Cup Final - which will be on the
TV.
There is a full programme of the
weekend as a pull-out supplement in
the centre of this magazine - there
should be something going on to
please everyone!
On the Sunday afternoon there will be
stalls in the marquee - if you would
like one, please contact us. We would
also welcome additional helpers to
man the bar, act as stewards and
countless other jobs to help the
weekend run smoothly - if you would
like to help in any way, please contact
a member of the committee.
Many thanks for your support,
Mike Fleetwood
Chairman

See us on Facebook:
“Grade Ruan Recreation Ground”



28

Christ has risen! Happy Easter! I am writing this on Easter Day and, though it
is for the May edition, it will still be Easter then, all the way to Pentecost.
And, anyway, now every day is Easter Day.

 This morning started for me with a sunrise service at Coverack, on a
beautiful morning: a calm sea, a few clouds, and a magnificent sunrise.  Everyone
was impressed with the beauty of the occasion.  It was fitting for a celebration of the
joy of knowing that Jesus Christ has risen - conquering death and overcoming evil
in this world.
 And yet, in so many ways, the world is not changed.  The rising sun that we
saw is the same as it was yesterday and will be tomorrow.  And, during the services
that followed, I met people rejoicing in the company of visiting family, and some
carrying immense burdens of sorrow at the sickness and suffering of those they
loved.
 Has Easter not worked?  Yes, it has worked, but to think that it changed
everything immediately is to misunderstand its mercy and its glory.
 When Jesus rose from the dead, in one sense everything was changed –
no one has ever risen from death before, and his rising has additional meaning, as
it shouts a great “Amen” of truth to everything that he taught and did.  But, it would
be better to say that his rising started something, something unstoppable. He has
not just conquered death for himself, but he has pioneered a way, for anyone who
comes to him in faith, to follow with him from death to life.
 He has promised a day when he will return and finish what he started; so
that Easter becomes a rehearsal for the day when all who love and follow him, will
finally lay aside these frail mortal, sinful, bodies and enter into the full joy of his glory
in the presence of our father God, for ever.  But, we are not there yet.  Now we
journey with him – the Way, the Truth and the Life.  Now, we still share in the
sorrows that he bore for us on the Cross.  Now we wait in the numbness of the
entombed Saturday.  But, in both suffering and waiting we know that he will bring
us to rejoicing; more than conquerors through him who loved us.  And, somehow,
the suffering and waiting, are not wasted or lost: ‘When he wipes away every tear,
our faces glisten more brilliantly than if we never would have cried.’ 1

 So, Easter, has changed everything.  In Jesus, we can find comfort in our
pains and patience in our frustrations; freed from their futility they can empower us
to love others who suffer and wait, and to share with them the joy that Jesus brings,
even in the midst of our sorrows and waiting.  “You will be sorrowful, but your sorrow
will turn into joy … and no one will take your joy from you.” (John 16.19-22)
Happy Easter

Peter Sharpe, Rector
The Vicarage, Lemon Street, St Keverne; e-mail: peter@petersharpe.net

1 ‘The Triumph of Joy’, David Matthews, in ‘Your Sorrow will turn to Joy’; 2016 Desiring God, Mineapolis
www.document.desiringgod.org/your-sorrow-will-turn-to-joy-en.pdf?145739



A weekend of live music and fun
for all the family

Bar, refreshments and food available
Free Entry

Free Parking

Limited parking, included disabled spaces available on the
Ground. Please use Ruan Minor Village free Car Park.



Bar open from 6pm to midnight

Bar open from 1pm to midnight
BBQ from 2pm to 5pm / Evening Hot Food Stall

Led by Nigel Bishop – All welcome!

Bouncy Castles, Face Painting, Table Top Stalls,
Tombola, Refreshments and Cakes, Side-shows,

Fairground Organ, Coconut Shy, Hoopla,
Beat-The Goalie, 5-a-side Football Tournament

and other Side-Shows.



From Crufts to Scruffs, your dog is sure to shine.

For all school-age children
organised by Ruan Minor Chapel

Fire Eater, Escape Artist, Trickster

Traditional Show, for children of all ages

Ian Henn will be firing one of his historic canons

Bar open from 1pm to midnight
BBQ from 2pm to 5pm
Evening Hot Food Stall

Bar open from 12am to whenever we've had enough!
BBQ from 2pm to 5pm



There’s no need to pre-register, just come to the ring
when your class is called.

£1 per class, payable when you enter the ring.
 Class 1 Any Crossbreed or Mongrel
 Class 2 Child Handler 7 years and under
 Class 3  Child Handler 8 to 11 years
 Class 4  Child Handler 12 to 14 years
 Class 5  Best Condition
 Class 6  Terrier
 Class 7  Most appealing eyes
 Class 8  Smooth coated dog or bitch – excl. Terriers
 Class 9  Long coated dog or bitch – excl. Terriers
 Class 10  Dog with the Waggiest Tail
 Class 11  Best Party Trick
 Class 12  Dog the Judge would like to take home

We are a registered charity (300545).  Our object is to “improve
the conditions of life for the inhabitants of the area .... by the

provision and maintenance of a recreation ground”.  We are run
entirely by unpaid volunteers, and all the money that we raise

through events like this one is spent on maintaining and
improving the facilities here in Ruan Minor.

We operate a licensed bar, in the new Pavilion, in support of
sporting and community events on the Recreation Ground.  The
Pavilion is also available for hire, with or without the bar, for

private functions and other activities.

We hope you enjoy the weekend!
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Church of England Services
May
Sun 7th United Anniversary Service,
 Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel 11am
Sun 14th Holy Communion, St Ruan Church              9.30am
 Evensong (BCP), St Grade Church                  6pm
Sun 21st Family Service, St Ruan Church            11.15 am
           Evening Praise, St Mary’s Church,
 Cadgwith                                                        6pm
Sun 28th Holy Communion, St Ruan Church          9.30 am

Contact details for St Ruan Church, St Grade Church and St Mary’s Church:
The Revd Peter Sharpe, Priest-in-Charge  280999
The Revd Deirdre Mackrill, Associate Priest   281178
Churchwarden, Sheila Stephens   290583
Church Treasurer, Revd Peter Sharpe   280999

Roman Catholic Mass Times
Fr. Brian Kenwrick 01326 312763

Sunday Mass at St. Mary’s Helston at 9.00 a.m.
St Michael’s Mullion, Saturday at 10 a.m.

Other services at Mullion and Helston will be detailed on the
church noticeboards, or at www.falmouthcatholicchurch.org.uk

Methodist Services
Rev’d Fran Lane 01326 240200

Service at 11.00 a.m. Each Sunday
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TELSTAR  TRAVEL  PRIVATE  HIRE

Local transport for the

Lizard & Meneage area

01326   221 007

James Picture Frames
Quality Bespoke Framing

for artwork, posters, prints,
sports shirts, canvas, maps,

photos & cross stitch

James Anderton
Trelawne
Churchtown, Mullion
HELSTON
TR12 7BT

07534 060 200
jamespictureframes@gmail.com

INCOME TAX
CONSULTANT

Specialising in
completing accounts,
Income Tax returns,

VAT etc
for individuals

and small businesses.
E M TOMLINSON

01326 241049
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See us on Facebook:
“Ruan Minor Football Club”

RMFC have continued their winning streak..… and have now gone 14 games
unbeaten and are still third in the league. We have the chance for promotion if we
win our remaining 5 games.
In our recent games we have seen hat tricks from Jonnie Smith, Will Trewin and
Chris Ensink (pictured below with the  ball)  and man of the match performances
from Jack Green, Jacob Brotherton, Kyle Furness and Tony Bennett.

Results:
25 March 2017  Away Win against Wendron    5 - 0
8 April 2017  Away Win against Newbridge     4 - 2
15 April 2017  Home Win against Newbridge   10 - 2
18 April 2017   Away Win against Wendron     9 - 1

Ruan Minor Football Club News

cont...
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Fresh local fish delivered daily
Opening Hours

Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays  4.30 pm - 8.00pm
until Easter Week  when we open 6 nights a week

Monday to Saturday

Tel: 01326 290763
1 Kynance Terrace, The Lizard TR12 7NH

MULLION ANTIQUES
07887 955326
01326 241302

ALWAYS LOOKING TO BUY
Costume jewellery (pre 1960’s),

gold and silver jewellery, scrap or
broken gold, old watches, old

clocks, old wooden boxes, vintage
pens, silver items, canteens of

cutlery, Oriental, Asian or Russian
artefacts, small pieces of furniture.

Please feel free to telephone to
discuss any items you have for

sale.
I will happily visit you by appoint-

ment at a time to suit you.
Thank you.

Linda Wilkinson
Find me on FB Mullion Antiques
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Our months fixtures are as follows, kick off is at 2.30pm and we welcome everyone
along to the recreation ground to support us in our push for promotion.
Fixtures:
29 April 2017   Home to Hayle
6 May 2017   Home to Four Lanes
13 May  2017  Home to New Inn Titians

Left Kyle Furness in action and right Tony
Bennett in the thick of it. Below Jonnie Smith

cont...
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The Beach Clean held on April 2nd was well attended with several new faces, including
a couple who were on holiday. We were blessed with glorious weather, which always
helps! Having a number of people helping meant that we could also clean up further
back from the beach and towans. Natural England has been clearing back a lot of the
undergrowth and at this time of year, before the grasses, bracken etc gets going, it has
enabled us to clear these areas too.
From the next Beach Clean on May 7th, we are going to hold them every two weeks.
This will mean that they will be held on the first and the third Sunday of each month.
Still at 10 am. We will aim to keep these to approximately an hour rather than up to two
hours as they have been.
The Beach Clean on the 7th May will be a bit different for us, as we will be linking up
with the SAS - no, not the military! Surfers against Sewage as part of their Big Spring
Beach Clean. Our clean will be mentioned on their site and in their advertising of events
around the country. We hope that a number of their members will be joining us on that
day and be available to talk to about their work. Exciting times!
We are looking for a person or persons skilled in drawing and/or computer graphics. We
have the ideas but not the talent! We want to get a logo drawn for FoK, together with
artwork for posters. So we need it in a format that we can use to develop and to print.
We are prepared to pay for the work, but our funds are limited, hence we are hoping
that one of our very talented local folk will be able to help, rather than having to
approach a commercial company.

It promises to be a busy but exciting summer, with beach events amongst others in the
pipeline. We are always open to suggestions and fresh ideas, so feel free to contact us
any time.
We look forward to seeing you on the beach!
Sue Cadman (patriciascadman@aol.com or 291129)

Crafty Slice Coffee Shop
Homemade Cakes & Light Lunches

& Cornish Crafts
Open 6 days a week 9.30 - 5 pm

Nansmellyon Road Mullion TR12 7DQ
01326 240381

craftyslicemullion@gmail.com
Home of Scrapbookmagic
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CHENPUMP UK LTD
THE PUMP DIVISION OF CORNWALL PUMP & MOTOR REWINDS LTD
BOREHOLE DRILLING, WATER FILTRATION, PUMP AND ELECTRIC

MOTOR SPECIALISTS

BOREHOLES * WELLS * PRIVATE WATER SUPPLIES
SEWAGE PACKAGE STATIONS * SWIMMING POOLS * POND PUMPS *
MARINE PUMPS * PH, UV, IRON AND UNDER SINK WATER FILTERS

PRESSURE BOOSTING * DIRTY WATER SYSTEMS
HIGH PRESSURE JETTING * SERVICE & MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS

ELECTRIC MOTOR REWINDS, SALES & CONTROL PANELS
SITE & FULL WORKSHOP SERVICE

24hr Penzance 01736 330440
St. Austell 01726 879579

info@chenpump.com
www.cpmr.co.uk  www.chenpump.com

A family company providing a professional service
Branches in St Austell, Penzance and Plymouth

We are re-opening the stall for the season.
Authentic artisan hand made bread.

“Ocklynge”, St Ruan, Ruan Minor
01326 290764

And we are waiting by the ‘phone to
take orders by 4 o’clock to be ready

for collection from “Ocklynge”
after 11 o’clock next morning.

Focaccia @ £3.00  Sourdough @ £3.00
Granary @£3.00 Plain white @ £3.00

Wholemeal @ £3.00 Wholemeal with seeds and nuts @ £3.00
Or rolls of any type except Focaccia.  You choose and we bake.

Also apricot flapjack, chocolate cookies and shortbread.



37

BARRY SHERLOCK
1932 - 2017

From Joanna Pearson and Mary Skinner
(daughters of Barry Sherlock)

It is with great sadness that we announce
the death of our father, Barry Sherlock.
He coped admirably and independently
in Ruan Minor after the death of our
mother, Lucy last year and I know that he
very much valued and treasured the friendship and company shown by all who
knew him in the village.  Thank you all for the kindness that you offered to him.
Barry was born in February 1932, the son of a music manuscript engraver. His
parents were gifted musicians and his mother, Irene, was an incredible needle-
woman, producing the most beautiful and intricate tapestries and embroidery.
These gifts were absorbed by Barry and he loved enjoying his music and needle-
work during his retirement in Cornwall and the photo above shows him receiving
first prize for Tapestry in the 2013 Autumn Show.
Barry had a career in life assurance and held the position of General Manager of a
Life Assurance company in London ten years after qualifying as an Actuary in 1958.
In 1991 he was awarded the CBE for his services to the industry.  Barry and Lucy
retired to Cornwall in 1996 and were delighted to be living in a part of the country
where there have been strong family connections for many decades. Our parents
embraced village life in their own quiet way. Barry enjoyed playing the organ when
required at the Chapel and was very happy to donate the cost of engraving the cups
for the Spring Show. Mum and Dad preferred to shop at all the local shops in Ruan
and the Lizard and supported the Village Hall and Pavilion in various ways. Latterly,
Dad found a new talent for cooking and regularly took advice from Retallack, Lizard.
Just before Christmas Dad suffered a compression fracture in his back but he
managed to come to Bristol for Christmas as planned. It was always our intention
to get him fit and strong enough to return to Trerice, but his general health declined
too much. He had heart failure in late February and was admitted to hospital in
Bristol. He needed surgery to put it right, but it was agreed that he was too frail to
withstand it. This combined with a number of other health problems contributed to
a steady decline. He spent his last two and a half weeks in a lovely nursing home
in Bristol where he was able to enjoy the glorious grounds, full of the spring plants
reminiscent of those he had planted in his own garden at Trerice.
We would particularly like to thank Deborah Stephens for helping us in a number of
practical ways during this difficult time and also Claudine Taylor and Jeff Bray who
are doing a magnificent job of keeping the gardens of Trerice as beautiful as ever.
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J & L Garden Machinery
Repairs & Servicing

Proprietor: John George

Providing service and repairs for all makes and models
of petrol-driven garden machinery.

I also supply new garden machinery inc. mowers, ride on mowers,
strimmers , chainsaws etc

¬Collection and delivery
¬Reasonable rates
¬Breakdown call-outs
¬No job too small

Tel: 01326 240617   Mob: 07790 276060
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May Quiz
1. Who is the creator of Discworld?
2. Who won the first Rugby Union World Cup in 1987
3. Which letter is to the right of ‘B’ on a computer keyboard?
4. In which country was barley first grown?
5. What are Tussock, Burnet and Goat species of?
6.  Who was the first Prime Minister to live at 10 Downing Street?

Answers to the April Quiz
1. What was Joseph Conrad’s fist language? Polish
2. Which Female athlete was famous for running barefoot? Zola Budd
3. What was known as the “Tin Lizzie” Model T Ford Car
4. Which planet’s orbit is closest to the sun? Mercury
5. What is the hardest material in the human body? Tooth Enamel
6.   Who were known in the Gossip columns as “Ken and Em”

Kenneth Brannagh and Emma Thompson
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Duke Stone specialises in the design and manufacture of natural stone products for
home, garden and commercial projects. Our workshop handcrafts every commission
and takes an individual approach to each job. We produce quality worktops, vanities,
fireplaces, hearths and many other household and garden items, manufactured from

your chosen material.
A selection of natural stone slabs, reclaimed items and off cut granite is on display at

our workshops.  We also stock a range of tiles, setts, building and landscaping
materials with a sample service available.

Local and national fitting and delivery service available.
So whether it’s a kitchen worktop, bathroom, fireplace or a new outdoor look you’re
after, please call our friendly team to discuss your project, or visit the workshop to
view our selection of beautiful natural stone from Cornwall and around the world.

Painters & Decorators
R H JANE & SONS LTD

The Orchard, Cadgwith, TR12 7JU

Telephone:
01326 290464
01326 290700
07976 928663
07970 100480

In the grounds of Trelowarren

Special Offer

for local guests

Full Spa Day

£55 (normally (£65)

Treatment, swim, lunch.

Call 01326 221224 to book.

info@trelowarren.com

www.trelowarren.com
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Much has happened since the last article, I have watched a blackbird’s
nest come alive with chicks and seen them fledge. The swallows have returned
and many of the trees have burst into leaf. Thankfully April has dried up
March’s rain and spring has remained about two weeks ahead of normal. But
all this means there is stacks of work to do in the garden.

I have noticed that the Rosemary plants in people’s gardens have been
magnificent this year, their blue flowers have been appearing since the end of
January but in May they will be coming to an end. It is best to prune them back
to keep them compact, they are not the best plants to rejuvenate from old
wood but nowhere near so temperamental as lavenders. Prune back the stems
to just below where the flowers started.

Lots of other spring flowering shrubs will benefit from pruning this
month. Shrubs like flowering currants, Forsythias, Pieris, Kerrias and flowering
quinces all want pruning right now just as flowering has ceased. First cut out
dead and damaged branches then a few of the oldest stems, but no more than
a third of them, then do some light shaping. This will invigorate the shrub but
maintain flowering next year. But my best advice on Daphne is do not touch
them at all as they are very temperamental and will die at a small change in
circumstance. Another temperamental plant is the Ceanothus (Californian lilac)
trim just after flowering but only into green wood.

We are encouraged to buy those tender summer bedding plants earlier
every year by the big retail outlets. I saw lobelia and Antirrhinums for sale in
March this year, at this time I was only then thinking about sowing many of
those half hardy annuals. These never used to be planted out until the end of
May, now even the weather forecasters talk about it in March and April. These
days we seem to be safe in early May. It’s easy for these plants to get a chill,

cont…..
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Follow us on Facebook and Twitter

We are truly passionate about our trade and seek to go that extra
mile to deliver what we and many others believe to be the highest

standard of thatching in Cornwall. We look past the run down attire
of the roof which is essentially compost in its dying days and work

to transform the thatch into some of our finest work yet,
questioning at every stage how we can improve the design, shape

or style to suit the individual buildings heritage.
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even if they are not frosted you see their leaves turn white then drop off or they
just stop growing. I know years  ago one local nursery man said have you got
your bedding ready yet? (This was in April).  When it was remarked that it was
far too early and they will die, his reply was, what does that matter they will be
back for more!

By the time summer is in full swing these early plants will have shot their bolt
and you will still be looking for something to fill the gap. Planting styles have
also changed now and people do not want the beds of massed bedding plants
in the garden borders preferring something with less work involved. But these
tender plants still have a place, mainly in large pots and tubs in prominent spots
around the garden.

Elsewhere in the borders keep on top of the weeding and put some staking or
supports around many of the herbaceous plants now while it is easier, they will
soon grow in and not be seen. Twigs can be good and informal but there are
several plastic covered wire frames available which are good but more expen-
sive. Canes and string does a job but rarely looks the best option.

Work goes on at great pace in the vegetable patch at this time of year
with planting out and the soil now warm enough for direct sowing of all the
usual vegetables. May is the time to plant your main crop of Runner beans, they
are thirsty, hungry plants so dig a good trench and fill it with well-rotted organic
stuff, be it garden compost or farm yard manure, add some fertilizer and back
fill the trench. Put up a strong frame work for the beans to grow up then plant
the seed. Lay the seed out on the surface of the soil at the recommended
distance along the row then push them in the ground with your forefinger to a
depth of your second knuckle. Hopefully by July you will be harvesting succulent
beans. A similar job is done for French beans if they are climbing varieties but I
prefer the dwarf Kenyan types like Safari which need little staking

I like to sow marrows, courgettes, squashes and pumpkins in pots early
this month then plant them out later away from cold wind into ground rich with
well-rotted manure. It can be good fun to have a go at growing a giant pumpkin.

These are a few jobs for May, the tip of the iceberg really but whatever
you get up to out in the garden, enjoy your gardening.

Gardening, cont….
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Unisex
All services:

Cuts, perm, blow-dry, set, colour, etc.

Rebecca Langdon
01326 573556

07799 898003

City & Guilds                                               NVQ 1, NVQ 2, NVQ3

Mobile Hairdresser
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QUIZ NIGHT NEWS

The ‘JUST US Juggernaut’ was finally brought to a halt at March’s
‘QUIZ NIGHT AT THE VILLAGE HALL’ but it took a MIXED BUNCH
outfit motoring at their very best to do it!   THE BUNCH and JUST US
slogged it out over eight hard fought rounds and it took THE BUNCH’s
mammoth 55 points out of a maximum 61 in the All-Nighter to finally
take them past the winning post by a margin of just 7 points.

It was a mighty fine effort indeed by the new champs but well done
again to the ‘JUST US’ teams for a truly splendid 4-Match winning run.

At the other end of the proceedings, THE BUCCANEERS handed over
responsibility for guarding THE WOODEN SPOON to NEW BLOOD who
had a rare off-day.  However, I don’t think they will be put off too much
by the result which, I suspect, is seen as more of an honour than a chore!

Kev’s Guest Round had to be put on hold this time and it was Janet who
stepped in to test the assembled masses with some tricky posers in her
‘Horsing Around’ Round (!) A splendid set of challenging questions was
well received by the contesting masses who thanked Janet for her
efforts.  Let’s see what sort of a challenge next month’s guest posers
produce!

With the dust settled, wounds dressed and honours satisfied (if not
even), the final ‘Scores on the Doors’ were wrapped up as follows:

 1st The Mixed Bunch 137.5
 2nd  Just Us 7  131.0
 3rd  The Buccaneers  117.5
 4th  Cliffhangers  111.5
 5th                      The Square Pegs       93.0
 6th  New Blood       84.0

Thanks everyone for another very pleasant and quizzical evening which
kept everyone amused but on their toes throughout.

Take care and see you all next time.

Quizmaster Dave.

Next Tuesday Quiz Night:   25th April
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Landrivick Farm

Landrivick Farm, Manaccan, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 6HX
Tel: 01326 231686

Beef Box
Home Bred

Pure South Devon Fresh Beef
Each box includes:
3 - 4 roasting joints
Sirloin steaks
Rump steaks
Chuck steak
Mince beef

Pork
Home Reared

Each half includes:
Shoulder joints
Leg joints
Pork chops
Sausages (skins optional)
Belly pork (sliced or joints)
or, if preferred, extra Sausages

A quarter of a pig is also available
Please phone for prices



47

Grade-Ruan Under 5s: For the latest news please go on line and check
Facebook “Grade Ruan Under 5s”
Grade-Ruan School
Red Nose Day went really well and the beach clean was very successful. An
amazing £130 was raised which included the sale of the red noses.
Charlie Coates attended the school assembly to present the Spring show
winners with their prizes. You will see the front cover features the prize
winning entry from Esme Harman. Congratulations to all of the children who
entered some fantastic art work, Easter cards and handwriting. Mr Coates
said that this year’s judge, Simon Bradley, was amazed with some of the talent
on show!
The Eggstravaganza afternoon was well attended and raised £250.05 which
was a fantastic achievement. Half of the money is to go to the school council’s
chosen charity for this term which is Cornwall Air Ambulance and the other
half towards school funds.
At the end of term Year 4/5/6 children attended the Prophets Progress
journey at the Helston Methodist Church. This was a great experience for the
children as they got to experience stories from the bible being told by
different characters. A big thank you to Fran Lane and her team for the
invitation. us along.
Tom Harman, the Headteacher of Keskowethyans Multi Academy Trust left at
the end of term after eight years. He was given the most wonderful send off.
The children sang some of Mr Harman’s favourite songs. and at the end they
all waved Everton flags whilst singing You’ll Never Walk Alone. There were very
generous donations to Mr Harman's leaving collection. We pooled all of the
contributions and he was presented with a gift voucher.
Mullion School
Apologies buy there is no available news from Mullion School but we would
welcome it if anyone could come forward to provide monthly updates for this
publication.

School Spot

Grade-Ruan Under 5s Mullion SchoolGrade-Ruan School



R.E. Tonkin & Son
Funeral Directors

Family run & Independent
Professional but personal service

Providing Golden Charter
pre payment funeral plans

 24 Hour service
***

Lender Lane, Mullion, TR12 7HW

Tel: 01326 240752
email: retonkinandson@yahoo.co.uk
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cont….

Can you spare some time for local history?
Lizard Wireless Station Open Day – Sunday 21st May

Pioneering experiments, ground-breaking technology, innovation and a rich love
life -Marconi had it all. Thanks to Marconi and his team, The Lizard lays claim to
being the birthplace of modern communication. Learn more about the fascinating
developments in communication at Bass Point, about the lives the pioneers led
and about how the Lizard wireless station was used during the war. Visit us for a
free open day on Sunday 21st May from 12pm-3pm.
If you can’t make the open day, the Lizard Wireless Station is open from 12-3pm
on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Fridays and Sundays from 4th April – 30th October
(weather permitting). Please pop in. Suggested donation: £1 | Members free.
For more information visit: www.nationaltrust.org.uk/lizardmarconi

Lizard Wireless Station needs more volunteers
Interested in local history? Interested in radio? We need more volunteers to open
the station for 3 hrs every fortnight. You don’t need to be an expert to join the team,
just friendly, happy to talk to people and willing to learn more about the fascinating
world at Lizard Wireless Station. If you are interested please email:
catherine.lee@nationaltrust.org.uk
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cont...

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council held in the Sunday School
Room of the Ruan Minor Methodist Church on Monday 13th March 2017 at 7.30 pm
1. Persons Present/Apologies
Present: Cllrs Preston (Chair), Green (Vice Chair), Clifton, P. Collins, Fleetwood, Freeman,
Lee, Pollard, Stephens, Trewin.
Apologies: Cllr S. Collins, Cllr Rule CC.
Absent: Cllr Jones.
In attendance: L. Dunkley (Parish Clerk).  3 members of the press/public.
*Cllr P Collins entered the room
2. To Receive Declarations of Interest / Dispensations
Cllr P Collins declared an interest in PA17/00716.
3. Public Participation
G Holyer spoke in favour of PA17/01200. P Racey expressed concern regarding light
pollution at Bodrigy, Cadgwith.
4. Reports from outside bodies  None.
5. Council Meeting: Minutes 13 February
RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the above date having
been previously circulated, be taken as read, approved and signed (subject to payment
schedule being added).
Proposed Cllr Clifton, seconded Cllr Freeman.  Unanimous.
*Cllr P Collins left the room
6. Planning Applications for consideration
PA17/00716: First floor extension to form enlarged bedroom with en-suite facilities. Mrs A
Harry. Creggan Veor Ruan Minor Helston Cornwall TR12 7JT.
The Council supported the application.  Proposed, seconded.  Unanimous.
Clerk to notify
*Cllr P Collins re-entered the room
PA17/01200: Variation of condition 6 in relation to decision notice PA14/03166: Amended
plans to remove granite quoins, lintels and granite on porch. Mrs G Holyer.  Land At
Ruminella View, Ruminella View, Cadgwith, Ruan Minor, Cornwall TR12 7JZ. It was noted
that Historic Environment Planning commented: ”If the Condition is removed it would pay
little heed to the existing Statutory Designation (Cadgwith Conservation Area)”.   The Council
supported the Application. Proposed, seconded. Carried by majority.
Clerk to notify
PA17/01523: Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for Existing use of land for the
stationing of a caravan for independent residential use. Mr And Mrs C Richards.  The
Caravan Fir Tree Meadows Worvas Lane Ruan Minor Helston Cornwall TR12 7LN.
The Council felt there was not enough evidence to comment.
Clerk to notify
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cont...

March Parish Council Minutes - cont.

PA17/01702: Listed building consent to repair downstream parapet following a vehicular
impact. Raking out and repointing where areas of mortar joint loss or deterioration has
occurred.  Mr Matt Philips.  Polstangey Bridge Ruan Minor Cornwall TR12 7LS.
The Council supported the application.  Proposed, seconded.  Unanimous.
Clerk to notify
PA17/02150 & 51: Conversion of former Carpenter's Shop to form extension to The Cottage
(and listed building consent). Mr And Mrs David Fowles.  The Cottage, Ruan Minor TR12 7JL
The Council supported the application.  Proposed, seconded.  Unanimous.
Clerk to notify
7. Planning Applications decided since last meeting
NOTED: PA17/00209: Extension onto rear terrace to create dining space and generally
more room downstairs.  Trelowarth, St Ruan, Ruan Minor, Helston, Cornwall [APPROVED].
PA17/00518: Certificate of lawfulness for the erection of a building used for residential
purposes. Land Adj To Parc Bush Parc Bush Ebenezer Road Ruan Minor Cornwall
[GRANTED].
8. Pre-applications, consultations and appeals
PA17/00619/PREAP: Replacement dwelling and detached garage.  Fir Tree Meadows
Worvas Lane Ruan Minor Helston Cornwall TR12 7LN.  Mr Lugg.
Clerk to approach regarding consultation
9. Correspondence
Lighting issues at Bodrigy car park.  Cllr Preston has been liaising with owner and letting
agent and is optimistic that a resolution will be achieved.
Cllr Preston to pursue
10. Finance
CONSIDERED advice from solicitors and RESOLVED to authorise signing of a long-term
loan agreement to the Grade Ruan Recreation Ground which included no interest and no
index-linking, and for an annual review to be factored in to the agreement.
Proposed Cllr Freeman seconded Cllr Trewin.  9 voted in favour, 1 against.
Clerk to pursue
Finance report RESOLVED to adopt the most recent Finance Report and authorise the
payments of Accounts Outstanding:
L Carter Cleaning £20.00 Staffing costs  £397.34 TOTAL  £417.34
Proposed Cllr Lee, seconded Cllr Pollard.  Unanimous.
11. Matters arising from Minutes
RECEIVED an update regarding Ruan Minor bus stop.  Coastline Housing have agreed to
their land being used for bus turning, subject to a site plan and license agreement.
RECEIVED an update regarding a name for inclusion on war memorial.  Clerk to obtain a
quote for the work to be undertaken.
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March  2017 Parish Council Minutes - cont.

Clerk to pursue war memorial
An update was requested on service level agreement research regarding the Community
Trust.          Clerk to pursue
12. General Risk Assessment
RESOLVED to adopt a General Risk Assessment.
Proposed Cllr Preston, seconded Cllr Pollard.  Unanimous.
Clerk to publish
13 Annual meeting of the Council
RESOLVED to set the date of the above meeting at 16 May 2017.
Proposed Cllr Freeman, seconded Cllr Clifton.  Unanimous.
14. Sale of social housing
NOTED the sale of two houses in Kuggar by Coastline.  Councillors affirmed that such
housing should be retained for local rent where possible.
15. Footpaths, Highways; Tree wardens report
RECEIVED updates: drain blockage issues arising at Bodrigy Gate, Barn Hill and above St
Ruan Bridge.    Clerk to report
RESOLVED to extend footpath and coast path maintenance contracts for a further 12
months.
Proposed Cllr Freeman, seconded Cllr Lee.  Unanimous.
Clerk to notify
CONSIDERED partnership working regarding maintenance of Polstangey Bridge and the
exit of Bridleway 18 on Trethvas – Chyheira Road.  No update to report.
Clerk to pursue
16. Reports from Council representatives to outside bodies
NOTED the following reports: The Grade Ruan Community Trust: pay and display machine
updated to accept new pound coins; renovation of ladies toilets in Cadgwith forthcoming;
window replacement at Kennack forthcoming.
17. Notification of meeting/items for agenda
10 April Forest school borrowing school minibus; Bodrigy light pollution update; Community
Trust service level agreement update.  Annual Parish meeting to take place at 7pm on 10th
April.
18. Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 None.
RESOLVED that in view of the confidential or special nature of the business about to be
transacted it is advisable that the press and public be excluded and instructed to withdraw
during the discussion for the following items: Legal claim.
Proposed Cllr Freeman, seconded Cllr Clifton.  Unanimous.
a) NOTED that a claim is being made against the Council for an incident in the playground.
The meeting closed at 21:45.
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ST RUAN CHURCH & ST
WYNWALLOW
Churchwarden: Sheila Stephens
 290583
ST MICHAEL’S, MULLION &
ST MARY’S, HELSTON.
Fr. Kenwrick 312763
METHODIST MINISTER
Rev Fran Lane 240200
SURGERY
Mullion 240212
Ruan Minor 290852
Out of Hours    0870 242 1242
NHS Direct 111
POLICE
Helston Police Station   08452 777444
Emergency calls 999
Non urgent calls 101
Crimestoppers 0800 555111
MOBILE LIBRARY  0300 1234111
GRADE-RUAN UNDER FIVES
Emma Trewin 290083

GRADE-RUAN C OF E SCHOOL
Secretary: Louise Walder        290613
MULLION SCHOOL        240098
GRADE RUAN PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Jeb Preston 07964215277
CORNWALL COUNCILLOR
Carolyn Rule 240144
VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Sue Cadman        291129
RUAN MINOR STORES & post
office
Claire Bollard 290138
RECREATION GROUND
COMMITTEE
Chairman: Mike Fleetwood 290365
RUAN MINOR FOOTBALL CLUB
Gary Pollard 290602
CADGWITH GIG CLUB
Secretary: Mike Hardy 290282
NATIONAL TRUST
Rachel Holder 291174

N U M B E R S  Y O U  M I G H T  N E E D

Ruan Minor Surgery - 290852
Monday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9.10am - 11.10am

Tuesday 2pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Wednesday CLOSED
Thursday 2pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Friday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9am - 11.10am

Mullion Health Centre - 240212
Mon 8.40-11.10am, 3.50-5.40pm
Tue 8.40-11.10am, 3.50-5.40pm
Wed 8.40-11.10am, 3.50-5.40pm
Thu 8.40-11.10am, 3.50-5.40pm
Fri 8.40-11.10am, 3.50-5.40pm

The Surgery will be closed on:
Monday 26th December 2016
Tuesday 27th December 2016
Monday 2nd January 2017.

S U R G E R Y  H O U R S
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Art Classes - May Kimpton p54
B&B Accommodation    p6
Cadgwith Cove Cottages  p24
Cadgwith Cove Inn    p55
Chenpump UK Ltd  p36
Christophers Estate Agent  p16
Cornish Chough Brewery             p36
Cornish Gardening Services p22
Cornish Mutual                                p46
Cornwall Oven Cleaning  p44
Crafty Slice                                      p45
Crossroads Custom Framing  p39
Duke Stone p40
ESP Installations - Electrical    p18
Flow Patrol - Drainage p37
Heel2Toe  - Foot Clinic p10
Income Tax Consultant   p30
J&L Garden Machinery Repairs     p38
James Anderton - Framing              p30
Jonathan Care Plumbing&Heating p7
Jon Spalding Builder p26
Jumunjy Garden Services p38
Jumunjy Thai Cuisine p2
Kuggar Stoves   p6
La Petite Boulangerie         p36
Landrivick Farm p46
Last Stop Tackle Shop p18
Leggy’s Pasties p24
Lizard Life Therapies   p14
Maryam Best Therapy  p10
Mobile Hairdressing - Rebecca p44
Mullion Antiques   p25
Mullion Flowers p22
Mullion Mechanics p20
Norbert Varga Electrician p26
Pendle Funeral Services p25
Phoenix Trading, Liz Newton p32

Physiotherapy- Helston Practice p48
Polurrian Bay Hotel   p34
Private Car Hire - Martin Ellis p17
Property Maintenance R. White p18
RE Tonkins Funeral Directors p48
RH Jane & Sons Decorators  p40
Ruan Minor Post Office & Store p56
Smugglers Fish & Chips p32
South West Thatching p42
Stitch & Sew  p19
Telstar Taxis p30
Tree Contractor, LH Williams   p20
Trealeague Dairy                      p8
Village Hall p12
Walled Garden Spa   p40
Watch House                                   p14

A D V E R T I S E R S ’  I N D E X

NEW for winter 2017

&

6-8 week various Art
Courses -

(2D + 3D - Winter 2016
/ The Lizard)

DETAILS
artmaps.co.uk -

Click Artists/May
Kimpton (BA Hons)
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Garry and Helen would like to update you on

What’s New for May
NEW Wednesday Night Curry Night

Eat in or Takeaway

Early May Bank Holiday
Food Served All Day

Saturday Night Live Music by Graeme Mathieson
Sunday Afternoon Live Folk Music

Monday Night Quiz

Late May Bank Holiday
 Food Served All Day

Sunday Afternoon Live Music by Guy Chaulker
Monday Night Quiz

Let’s make The Cadgwith Cove Inn the social hub of our community
We look forward to seeing you all very soon

Cadgwith, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 7JX
 - 01326 290513  - www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
E  - garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

- cadgwithcoveinn



Happy Flora Day!
 I can’t believe it’s May and another Flora Day
already. I hope by the time you read this we will
have added a dragon to the window display!
Don’t forget we’re open 8am until 7pm Monday to
Saturday and 9am until 4pm on Sunday now.
We’ll also be open 8am until 7pm for both of the
bank holiday Mondays during the month. Let’s

hope that the lovely weather continues - we’re prepared with disposable
barbeques, charcoal and plenty of picnic treats to tempt you.
Royal Mail is releasing a new set of stamps this month. ‘Songbirds’ will
be available from 4 May and include the following species;

As always, the Post Office has Euro currency available on demand and
other currencies, if ordered before 2pm, can be collected the following
day. Please remember your passport or driving licence if you wish to pay
for your currency with a card. You will also need to retain the receipt if

you wish to return any currency other than Euros.
DON’T FORGET, THE SHOP AND CAFÉ ARE BOTH

OPEN UNTIL 4PM ON SUNDAYS NOW
RELAX WITH A NEWSPAPER AND A BEER, OLIVES

AND FIZZ, OR COME AND WARM UP WITH A HOT
DRINK AFTER A BRACING WALK!

Telephone 01326 290138

Opening Times

Monday - Saturday

8am to 7pm

Sunday

9am to 4 pm


